[image: image1.png]‘THE TOWN OF

MECORDSVILLE




December 4, 2019
HWC Engineering
135 N. Pennsylvania St., Ste. 2800
Indianapolis, IN 46204
Attn: Kyle Eichhorn
Re: McCord Pointe, Section 4
Dear Mr. Eichhorn:

The Planning and Building Dept. has reviewed the Development Plan and Secondary Plat and submitted on November 25, 2019 for McCord Pointe, Section 4 and has the following comments that need to be resolved:

PLAT:

1. Staff, in consultation with emergency responders and E911, will provide address approval in the coming weeks.
2. The street name Lakehurst Court will not be permitted.  The name W. Stream Drive will need to be extended for this roadway.

3. The Town prefers one street name for the stretch of road proposed as Dryden Way/Cimmaron Ave.  Since, Cimmaron is shown on the Section 2 plat, we recommend using that name and eliminating the Dryden Way name.  

CONSTRUCTION PLANS:

Lighting & Landscaping

4. Common Area 4-1 is required to provide Supplemental Tree plantings at a rate of 5 acre.  Common Area 4-2 is required to provide 1 Supplemental Tree planting.
Miscellaneous

5. In cases where lots back up to common area we would like to explore moving the sub-surface drains off the property lines and into the common area, so that drainage easement on the lots is either reduced or removed.  (Exception: Lots 92-97)
6. Please provide a Common Area acreage table on the Cover Sheet. 

7. Obviously, the actual wetlands will be maintained as wetlands, but how will that specific area be delineated and how will the surrounding area be maintained (ie. turfgrass, etc)?  Do you anticipate overlook areas or other amenities being installed in CA 4-1? 
8. Secondary Monument (as identified in the PUD) need to be shown on the plans.  A sign permit will be needed to install said monument. 
9. The Vernon Township Fire Marshal may have comments related to hydrant spacing.  The P & B Dept. will concur with those comments.
10. Please convert the dwg file for Section 4 to a shapefile and submit.  

11. Please update your revision and plan set date blocks with the applicable dates prior to re-submission. 
Please submit revisions to these comments and all other Town comments following the TAC meeting.  Revisions shall include a letter addressing each comment, referring to the page on which the revision can be found, and be submitted via iWorQ (Revisions/Other Application), or email/share file link to rcrum@mccordsville.org.  Submittals received by December 11th will be eligible for review by the Plan Commission on December 17th.  Submittals received by January 7, 2019 will be eligible for review by the Plan Commission on January 21, 2019.  Detailed drainage revisions can be continued to be addressed following Plan Commission.

The Town reserves the right to highlight additional comments at a later date.

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,
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Ryan Crum, AICP
Director of Planning & Building

Town of McCordsville
